
 

 
 

D A N  J O H N S O N  

 
 
 
 
 
December 6, 2018 
 

Board of Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 

Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement between Clackamas County and the City of 
Molalla to Transfer Permitting Authority and Maintenance Responsibility for a Portion of 

S. Ona Way (County Road #1303, DTD #52003) to the City 
 

Purpose/Outcomes To transfer permitting authority and maintenance responsibility for 
construction on portions of S. Ona Way to the City of Molalla 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

Cost savings in the form of staff time and materials related to the 
permitting, maintenance and oversight of this roadway 

Funding Source Road Fund 

Duration Upon execution; permanent 

Previous Board 
Action 

N/A 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

Build a strong infrastructure 
Build public trust through good government 

Contact Person Michael Bays, Survey/CADD Supervisor; 503-742-4667  

 

Clackamas County currently has jurisdiction, including permitting authority, enforcement of road 
standards, and maintenance responsibility of S. Ona Way.  An approximately 1/4 mile long 
section of S. Ona Way lies within the boundary of the City of Molalla. The City has agreed that 
they are best suited to exercise primary authority over this section of S. Ona Way.  This 
intergovernmental agreement addresses transferring rights and duties as “road authority,” 
including permitting authority, development of road standards, and maintenance responsibility to 
the City for this portion of S. Ona Way. 
 
Transferring rights and duties as road authority for this portion of S. Ona Way to the City of Molalla 
will eliminate confusion and improve efficiencies of maintenance and public service.  The City will 
perform all construction and reconstruction; improvement or repair and maintenance; review and 
issuance of access permits; establishment of roadway standards; acquisition of right of way; storm 
water and drainage facility repair and maintenance; and review and issuance of street opening 
permits.  The County will retain official jurisdiction of this portion of the roadway until such time as 
the City of Molalla requests a transfer of jurisdiction of this portion of S. Ona Way as defined in 
this Intergovernmental Agreement. 

This agreement has been reviewed and approved by County Counsel and signed by the Molalla 
City Manager. 
 



 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully recommends that the Board approve this Intergovernmental Agreement with 
the City of Molalla to transfer rights and duties as road authority for a portion of S. Ona Way to 
the City.   
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Michael Bays - Survey/CADD Supervisor  
Attachments: IGA, Exhibit  
















